

NARRATIVE TEXT TEST

A group of frogs were traveling through the woods. While hopping, two of them fell into a deep pit.

When the other frogs saw how deep the pit was, they told the two frogs that they were as good as dead. The two frogs ignored the comments and tried to jump up out of the pit with all their might. The other frogs kept telling them to stop, that they were as good as dead.

Finally, one of the frogs took heed to what the other frogs were saying and gave up. He fell down and died.

The other frog continued to jump as hard as he could. Once again, the crowd of frogs yelled at him to stop the pain and just die. He jumped even harder and finally made it out. When he got out, the other frogs said, "Do you not hear us?" The frog explained to them that he was deaf. He thought they were encouraging him the entire time.

1. Who are the characters in the story?
 - a. A frog
 - b. A group of frogs and a carpenter
 - c. A group of frogs
 - d. Five frogs
2. What kind of narrative text is it?
 - a. Legend
 - b. Fable
 - c. Myth
 - d. Folklore
3. Where does the story take place?
 - a. In a house
 - b. On the edge of the river
 - c. Near the river
 - d. In the woods
4. What is the title of the story?
 - a. A Story of A Group of Frogs
 - b. A Story of Two Frogs
 - c. A Story of A Deaf Frog
 - d. A Story of A Group of Frogs in the River
5. What happen with the two frogs?
 - a. They fell into a pit
 - b. They jumped to the river
 - c. They fell into a pit and successfully jumped out of it
 - d. They fell into a deep swamp
6. What did the other frogs say to the two frogs?
 - a. They said that they should stop the pain and take a rest
 - b. They said that they were as good as dead
 - c. They said that they would help them
 - d. They said to wait for a help
7. How is the ending of the story for the deaf frog?
 - a. It was sad ending for him.
 - b. He trapped in the pit forever.
 - c. Finally he jumped and dropped himself, the he died.
 - d. It was happy ending for him. He successfully jumped up out of the pit.
8. What moral lesson can you get from the story?
 - a. Listen to what other people say, bad or good
 - b. Keep the spirit up
 - c. Listen to bad comments for contemplation
 - d. We should be **deaf** to negative comments if our aim is to reach our goal.

9. The purpose of the text above is
- To retell the story
 - To entertain and educate the readers
 - To describe a frog in specific
 - To describe frogs in general
10. Parts of Narrative Text are
- orientation-events-reorientation
 - general classification-descriptions
 - identification-description
 - orientation-complication-resolution

THE LEGEND OF MALIN KUNDANG

A long time ago, in a small village near the beach in West Sumatra lived a woman and her son, Malin Kundang. Malin Kundang and his mother had to live hard because his father had passed away when he was a baby. Malin Kundang was a healthy, dilligent, and strong boy. He usually went to sea to catch fish. After getting fish he would bring it to his mother, or sell the caught fish in the town.

One day, when Malin Kundang was sailing, he saw a merchant's ship being raided by a band of pirates. With his bravery, Malin Kundang helped the merchant defeat the pirates. To thank him, the merchant allowed Malin Kundang to sail with him. Malin Kundang agreed in the hope to get a better life. He left his mother alone.

Many years later, Malin Kundang became wealthy. He had a huge ship and a lot of crews who worked loading trading goods. He was also married to a beautiful woman. When he was sailing on his trading journey, his ship landed on a coast near a small village. The local people recognized that it was Malin Kundang, a boy from the area. The news ran fast in the town; "Malin Kundang has become rich and now he is here".

An old woman, who was Malin Kundang's mother, ran to the beach to meet the new rich merchant. She wanted to hug him to release her sadness of being lonely after a long time. When his mother came near him, Malin Kundang who was with his beautiful wife and his ship crews denied that she was his mother. She had pleaded Malin Kundang to look at her and admit that she was her mother. But he kept refusing to do it and yelling at her. At last Malin Kundang said to her "Enough, old woman! I have never had a mother like you, a dirty and ugly woman!" After that he ordered his crews to set sail to leave the old woman who was then full of sadness and anger. Finally, feeling enraged, she cursed Malin Kundang that he would turn into a stone if he didn't apologize to her. Malin Kundang just laughed and set sail. Suddenly a thunderstorm came in the quiet sea, wrecking his huge ship. He was thrown out to a small island. It was really too late for him to avoid his curse; he had turned into a stone.

11. Why did Malin Kundang and his mother have to live hard? Because
- His father trapped in a big debt
 - His father left them when he was a baby
 - His mother divorced his father many years ago
 - Malin Kundang's father had passed many years ago
12. How did the merchant allow Malin Kundang to join the sail?
- Malin asked to join the sail after helping the merchant
 - Malin secretly came into the ship and joined the sail
 - The merchant allowed Malin to join the sail after getting some money
 - To thank Malin who had helped the merchant, he allowed him to join the sail

13. What happened many years after Malin Kundang join the sail?
 - a. He had many small boats
 - b. He became wealthy and married to a beautiful woman
 - c. He was still single
 - d. He became wealthy but still single
14. What did the local people do after seeing Malin Kundang landed on the coast?
 - a. They creamed
 - b. They yelled at him
 - c. They spread the news that Malin came
 - d. They looked at him
15. What made Malin Kundang's mother sad and angry?
 - a. Malin didn't admit that she was her mother
 - b. Malin denied that she was her wife
 - c. Malin admit that she was her mother
 - d. Malin yelled and hit her
16. What did Malin Kundang's mother do when Malin denied that she was her mother?
 - a. She cursed him turned into a stone
 - b. She laughed at him
 - c. She hit him
 - d. She scolded him
17. The curse happened when a sudden thunderstorm wrecked the ship and Malin was thrown to the coast and he turned into a
 - a. stone
 - b. frog
 - c. gold
 - d. golden statue
18. What is the moral lesson of the story?
 - a. Diligence will bring us to a wealthy
 - b. Diligence can make us become a bad child
 - c. Always treat your parents well and don't hurt them
 - d. Diligence can lead us become a bad person
19. What kind of narrative text is it?
 - a. Fable
 - b. Legend
 - c. Drama
 - d. Myth
20. Malin Kundang usually caught fish as his living means that Malin Kundang was
 - a. Diligent and work hard
 - b. Strong
 - c. Healthy
 - d. helpful